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June 25, 2024

The Honorable President and Members 
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn:  Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland  21202

           Re:  City Council Bill 23-0466 -Recyclable Materials and Yard Waste – Disposal 
 President and City Council Members:
	The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 23-04660 for form and legal sufficiency.  The bill prohibits the disposal of recyclable materials and yard waste in a landfill or an incinerator; and provides for a special effective date of October 1, 2025.
       
The bill expands the facilities where disposal of yard waste and recycling materials is prohibited. Instead of limiting the prohibition to the Quarantine Landfill, it would be prohibited in all landfills and incinerators. This change in facility usage or disposal does not alter the 2024 Baltimore City Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP) and, therefore, does not trigger the State law requirements for amending the SWMP.
	
There are no legal impediments to the passage of this bill. The Law Department is concerned, however, about whether the City can comply with the special effective date of the bill. If the bill passes, the City will have maybe a year to comply. This is not consistent with the SWMP that proposes to meet similar goals by 2033. Although there are no specific date for completing individual phases, it is unlikely that a part of the SWMP that is similar to the proposal in this bill would be completed by October,1, 2025. Since this does not require a change to the SWMP to extend the effective date to reflect a more reasonable completion time, the Law Department can approve the bill for form and legal sufficiency.  
                                                           






                                                                 Sincerely,
                                                                 [image: ]
                                                               Elena R. DiPietro	  





cc:  	Ebony Thompson, City Solicitor
Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
	Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
	Ashlea Brown, Chief Solicitor
	Michelle Toth, Assistant Solicitor
         Ahleah Knapp
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